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The Principal's Piece 

 

It has been fantastic to be able to welcome parents back onsite over the last few weeks. Thank you 

to parents and carers for remembering to sign in using our QR barcodes around the school. To 

ensure we can continue to enable visitors onsite, please make sure to sign in with the barcodes.  

It was wonderful to have so many families join us for our Acquaintance Evening and Governing 

Council AGM last week. This provided a great opportunity for parents and carers to connect with 

teachers and to gain a valuable insight into their children's classrooms. Thank you to people who 

were able to join us. 

Our new Receptions were welcomed to our LPS community at Assembly on Thursday and again it 

was great to have our families present. We are aiming to host Assemblies outside while the weather 

permits to enable our community to re-join us.  



Monday morning saw Up and At 'Em Club begin for 2021 and Breakfast Club held for the first time 

since last year, in a COVID safe way. Our School Leaders did an amazing job of supporting Mrs 

Gladigau and provide a nourishing breakfast of fruit, cereal and toast for the students.  

The final event I am happy to share today has been our School Leader Induction. While every 

Leadership Induction is special, in 2021 we were able to celebrate a Leadership group like no other 

we will see again. We celebrated inducting two groups of school leaders, a Year 7 group and a Year 6 

group. Our School leaders were fabulous ambassadors for their peers and right from the beginning 

of their Leadership journey, have demonstrated their strong and positive leadership capabilities. I 

would like to thank Mrs Gibbs for her work in supporting our student leaders with their ongoing 

development throughout the year. I know our school community joins me in wishing our School 

Leaders, Sports Captains and SRC representatives all the best as they do Loxton Primary proud! 

This week has also seen 16 of our students representing Loxton Primary School at the Riverland 

District Swimming Carnival. I would like to congratulate and commend our students on their team 

work and the manner in which they conducted themselves. Congratulations to Saskia Gibbs who has 

been selected to represent the Riverland in the SAPSASA State Competition later this term after very 

strong performances at the Riverland Carnival. Thank you Mr Kruger for your work and well done to 

our Swim Team.  

While we have elected the majority of our Governing Councillors at our AGM, we still have a couple 

of positions vacant for our 2021 council. If you think you would be interested in having a say in how 

our school runs, please make contact with me through the front office or make contact with a 

current Governing Councillor. 

You may note the new style of our newsletter. Our Sway version allows our newsletter to be more 

interactive and include more photographs and videos. It is also designed primarily for online viewing, 

so we are looking after our environment and will be printing less.  We are very excited by our new 

format, however if you are unable to view online and would like a printed copy, please pop in to our 

administration and they can print you a copy.  

Have a wonderful week.  

 

Sally Wright 

Principal 

Dates to Remember 

Tuesday 23rd Feb 2021 

• School Photos 

Monday 1st March  - Friday 5th March 2021 

• Swimming 2/3WT, 3/4K, 3/4NS, 4/5H, 5/6W 

Monday 8th March 2021 

• Adelaide Cup Public Holiday  



Tuesday 9th March 2021 

• Student Free Day 

Thursday 11th March 2021 

• Assembly 

Tuesday 16th March 2021 

• Year 7 Aquatics 

Friday 19th March 2021 

• National Ride2School Day 

Wednesday 24th March 2021 

• Riverland Primary Athletics @ Waikerie 

Friday 26th March 2021 

• SAPSASA Swimming / SWD Champs 

 

Reception Introduction Assembly 

 

On Thursday the 11th of February the Reception students were formally welcomed into Loxton 

Primary School during an assembly held in the stadium. They presented their big buddies with cards 



they had made to thank for them for the kindness and support they had provided them with over 

their first few weeks of school. 

The Receptions were also excited and appreciative to receive a new picture book each from their big 

buddies. The big buddy process has been highly successful in ensuring our Reception students had a 

smooth and enjoyable transition into their first year of schooling. Well done!  

Alana Smith 

Reception Teacher 

 

 



Interschool Swimming Carnival 

 

 



 

On Tuesday the 16th of February our school went down to the Loxton swimming pool for the 2021 

Interschool Swimming Carnival. It was a really fun day and great experience with everyone 

supporting and cheering for the school. It was really hot but that didn’t stop us from doing our very 

best.   

We had Tilly Groth place third for the 11 year olds 50m breaststroke, Danielle Morrison placing 2nd 

in the 10 year old 50m fly and Saskia Gibbs ended up with four 1st places in 100m freestyle, 50m 

freestyle, 50m backstroke and 50m fly and a second place for 50m breaststroke- all in the 13 year 

olds.  

We would like to thank Mr Kruger for making the day so special and getting us all ice blocks and Mrs 

Gibbs for making sure everyone got to their events and had an awesome day.  

We would also like to thank Kylie,  Trini, parents and grandparents for coming down and giving us a 

hand with the day- time keeping, starting the races, and cheering us all on. Everyone that came did 

an awesome job and I am very proud of LPS. Great job everyone! 

Saskia Gibbs 



 

 



 

SRC Assembly 2021 

Today was our special Assembly where we Inducted our School Leaders, House Captains and 

Semester 1 SRC reps. 

It was great to be able to have families and friends come and support our students for this. 

We welcomed William Simes, one of our School Leaders from last year, who spoke to the students 

about all being leaders- no matter if you wear a badge or not. 

Our SRC will begin to meet regularly so that Reps can bring ideas from their classes to the group for 

discussion. I’m sure they will be keen to organise a fun day of some sort in the near future. 

Our School Leaders have already been busy with Breakfast Club and Canteen, and our House 

Captains are already running lunchtime activities and organising Sports Day. 

Mr Kruger, Mrs Gladigau and I look forward to working with all the inducted students and we wish 

them all the best during their time on office. 

Liza Gibbs 



School Photos 

 

School Photos are on Tuesday the 23rd of February. 

Please remember to return your photo envelopes whether you wish to have photos taken or not of 

your child/ren. 

If you wish to have family photos taken please collect a family photo envelope from the front office. 

Spare or extra envelopes will also be available at the front office if required. 

Mardi Gras 2021 

 

Loxton Primary School will be joining in with the Loxton Mardi Gras parade which is on Saturday 

February the 27th. As in past years we are asking for as many of our students as possible to join in 

and walk with our school float.  The Mardi Gras theme this year is ‘Nature’.  We would like our 

students to wear their favourite camping clothes, life jackets, fishing attire, floppy hats, cork hats, 

flannelette shirts, boots, fishing rods (no hooks) marshmallows on a stick, little swags on backs…. 

Please remember to put on sunscreen and bring a water bottle and a hat. 

This year’s Mardi Gras will look a bit different. It will be held around Loxton Oval #2 (next to Footy 

Oval). Students are asked to meet at the ‘Preparation Area’ (old Side Show Alley) to hop on the float 

(see map) at 10.30am. After the parade- please meet the float at the ‘School float disembark point’ 

(see map) to collect your child/ren at 11.30am 



 

Everyone entering the Oval Precinct will need to pre-register ONLINE by visiting the Mardi Gras 

homepage at www.loxtonmardigras.org.au 

Pre-registration is simple, quick and FREE. You will need to book tickets for every person that is 

coming in your group/family- each child, each parent/ caregiver/ spectator etc. 

Your tickets will then be emailed to you. You can either print your tickets or show them on your 

smartphone. On arrival at the Main Entry Gate 1 (see map) you just show your tickets to the gate 

staff who will quickly scan and confirm your entry. 

You will also have to QR code or manually write contact tracing details as per SA Health 

requirements. Tickets MIGHT be available at the gate on the day for people who haven’t booked- 

but can’t be guaranteed if the event is full (due to Covid Restrictions.) 

School QR Code 

Our school has been issued with a QR Code which you will find on classroom and building doors. In 

accordance with the SA Health and government guidelines please remember to sign in when on 

school grounds. Please continue to bring your child/ren's personal labelled water bottle which can 

be refilled at our drinking stations, rather than drinking directly from them.  

Please be aware if you are entering the school premises for an extended time you will still need to 

sign in through the front office. 

Thank You. 

http://www.loxtonmardigras.org.au/


 

School Leader Questionnaire 

Tyler Hucks 



 

Name: Tyler Hucks 

Student Leader Role: Year 7 Student Leader 

Favourite Colour: Blue 

Favourite Food: Schnitzel 

Favourite Sports Team: Crows 

What are your hobbies: Go karting, camping and kayaking. 

What do you love about Loxton Primary School: Staff, students, a good place to learn. 

Why did you want to be a school leader: Because I like helping out other people and giving students 

a voice. 

What are you most looking forward to: Going to the conference in Adelaide. 

What do you hope to achieve as a school leader: To make LPS a better place than it already is. But 

most importantly making the transition to high school as smooth as possible for all the 6/7’s. 

Advice of the week for the students of LPS: Be kind to everyone because you don’t know what 

people are going through. 



 

Name: Amelia Semmler 

Student Leader Role: Deputy Leader 

Favourite Colour: Pastel Pink 

Favourite Food: Sweet Food 

Favourite Sports team: Sydney Cricket, crows, red legs, Demons and Adelaide Strikers 

What are your hobbies: Acting / Making movies 

What do you love about Loxton Primary School? : I love Loxton Primary because it is kind, caring 

and a supporting school. 

Why did you want to be a School Leader? : Because it would be the perfect last piece of my puzzle 

of Primary School. 

What are you most looking forward to? : Going to Adelaide and learning about becoming a leader. 

What do you hope to achieve as a School Leader? : I hope to be a good leader to the whole school. 

Advice of the week for the students of LPS : Be awesome and believe in yourself  



 

Name: Juliet Haenen 

Student Leader Role: Female Year 7 Leader 

Favourite Colour: Yellow 

Favourite Food: Curry and Sushi 

Favourite Sports team: Carlton footy team 

What are your hobbies: Singing, acting, surfing and roller skating 

What do you love about Loxton Primary School? :.I love how our school revolves around our school 

values and our school vision. 

Why did you want to be a School Leader? : To help the school become a better place 

What are you most looking forward to? : At the moment I am most excited for our leader 

conference in Adelaide. 

What do you hope to achieve as a School Leader? : I want to achieve leaving a legacy to remember 

at this school. 

Advice of the week for the students of LPS : Treat every day like it is an adventure! 



Art by 3/4K 
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